
CARROLLTON CIVIC WOMAN’S CLUB NEWSLETTER 
 

February 2002 
 
Every Sat Golden K Pancake Breakfast, the Mansion, 7:30 AM-12 noon. Tickets $5  
In February May be purchased at General Meeting from Jean Clements, or contact Jean 

at (770) 830-9027.  CCWC Clubwide Fundraiser. 
 
Feb 20-24 The Southeastern Flower Show at the Atlanta Exposition Center. For more  
  Information call (404) 888-5638. 
 
Feb 22 Fri Deadline to make reservations for you and your guest for the General 

Meeting.  Call the receptionist at SMI, (770) 834-0831, by Friday prior to 
our meeting date to make reservations, or to cancel if you are on the 
Permanent Reservation List.  If you miss the deadline, call Callie Mohn at 
work (770) 214-8847 by Monday prior to the meeting date. 

 
Feb 27 Wed General Meeting. Sunset Hills Country Club, Lunch at 11:30 AM, Meeting 

12 noon.  Cost of meal is $9.00.  Club Officers are in charge of program. 
 
Mar 4 Wed Conservation Dept Meeting, Evergreen’s Chinese Restaurant, 11:30 AM. 
 
Mar 6 Wed Anne Hill Book Club, Nina Chaffin, 204 N Ole Hickory Tr, 10 AM. 
 
Mar 7 Thurs Board Meeting, SMI, 10 AM. 
 
Mar 11 Mon Weekenders’ Clothing Party- The New Spring Line.  2 & 7 PM, at Karen 

Hartley’s home, RSVP (770)459-9096. 
 
Mar 14 Thur CIP-“Baby Think It Over” Meeting, Community Activities Center,10 

AM.    
 
Mar 21 Thur  CLEW- COUMMUNITY LEADERSHIP EDUCATION WORKSHOP,  at Trinity 
Baptist Church, 8:30 AM to 3:30 PM.
What is it? About 40 selected high school sophomores participate in a one day workshop that helps them 
develop their leadership skills 
Who does it?  It is a program under the auspices of HOBY, the Hugh O'Brien Youth Leadership Program.  
HOBY is a national program for one student from each high school across the nation.  It is funded by two 
organizations of volunteers --- GFWC and Kiwanis.  CLEW is the "localized" version of this program.  In 
Carroll County, the Education Department of the CCWC sponsors CLEW.  This is our 4th year.  Business 
and community leaders share in panel discussions and small group conversation with the students about life 
in the adult world, tips on succeeding in the business world, tips on becoming a responsible citizen, and 
thoughts about things that will help them move forward educationally. 
Can you help?  This is a club project.  We need help with setup, donations of cookies and drinks, serving 
of food, cleanup, and several of the activities during the program.  It takes about 20 people. Call Martha 
Thurman to volunteer.  770-832-8962    e-mail at jthurman@smipc.net

mailto:jthurman@smipc.net


Every Mon TOPS,  Women’s Center, 2nd Floor Conference Room, 1 PM. 
  Line Dancing, Community Activities Center, 4 PM. 
 
Mar-Apr March Of  Dimes Saturn raffle tickets can be purchased from Joy Gould at 

General Meetings, or call her at (770) 854-8393. $5 each or 5 for $20. 
 

 
Welcome New Member! 

 
Nancy Tunnell 

204 N. Ole Hickory Trail 
Carrollton, GA 30117 

(770) 830-9344 
 

 
Newsletter Housekeeping Notes:   
 

1.  The U.S. Post Office requests that we use the expanded (4 digit) zip code to speed 
sorting and delivery.  (It can be found on your Geaorgia Drivers License).  If it’s not on 
your address lable on the newsletter, I need it.        

2. Missing data:  Another computer crash has eaten our e-mail addresses!  I currently 
have addresses for Penny Ayers, Karen Hartley, Sharon Hearnburg,Ginny McGee, 
Callie Mohn, Martha Ann Saunders, Tish Stone and Jane Story.  Send it to: 
joy@dennisgould.com 

 
Thank you for your patience.   
 
 

     Joy G. Gould 
Corresponding Secretary 

 
 
 

 
 

Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club Foundation 
Board Meeting 

February 7, 2002 
10:45 AM 

 
Karen Hartley convened the meeting. Members present:  Nina Chaffin, Jean Clements, 
Martha Ann Saunders, Ginny McGee, Johnnye Hutchins, Gwyn Chesnut, Eleanor Hoomes, 
Martha Thurman, Karen Hartley, Joan Borders, and Sharon Hearnburg. Martha Ann 
Saunders, seconded by Ginny McGee, made a motion to approve the newly elected officers 
of the Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club as the new officers of the Carrollton Civic Woman’s 
Club Foundation.  The motion was passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned. 

mailto:joy@dennisgould.com


Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 
Executive Board Meeting 

February 7, 2002 
9:00 AM 

 
President Nina Chaffin called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Nina Chaffin, Jean 
Clements, Martha Ann Saunders, Ginny McGee, Johnnye Hutchins, Gwyn Chesnut, 
Eleanor Hoomes, Martha Thurman, Karen Hartley, Joan Borders, and Sharon Hearnburg.  
Club concerns:  Juanita Cobb, and Marion Wynn. 

 
OFFICERS’ REPORTS 

 
1ST Vice-President, Martha Ann Saunders:  Martha Ann Saunders presented Nancy 
Tunnell, sponsored by Sandra Law for membership.  Board approved. 
Karen Hartley, seconded by Johnnye Hutchins, made a motion to move Juanita Cobb from 
active to inactive roll.  Board approved.  
Martha Ann Saunders presented a request from Betty Collins Jones to resign from club.  
Martha Ann will speak to Betty to offer her the option to continue as an inactive member. 
Note:  Karen Hartley expressed concern with the lack of handicap access to Sunset Hills 
Country Club.  Nina Chaffin will contact the Club to express our concern. 
2nd Vice-President, Gwyn Chesnut:  Gwyn has organized methods to coordinate with 
each department.  She expressed concern that we still lack chairs for three committees:  
Arts, Home Life, and Public Affairs.  Martha Ann Saunders reported that all reports were 
mailed on time. 
Recording Secretary, Sharon Hearnburg:  Jean Clements reported that minutes from 
January meeting were recorded and filed. 
Corresponding Secretary, Joy Gould:  Martha Ann Saunders reported that we have 
received a thank you letter from Carroll County Emergency Shelter for our contribution. 
Treasurer, Callie Mohn:  Callie Mohn reported that she is coordinating with Helon Styles 
to get the books transferred. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

The officers are responsible for the program for the February meeting.  The program will 
be orientation about the work of each department given by last year’s committee chair and 
a briefing by Karen of the Past President’s Report.  Gwyn Chesnut will do the table 
decorations.   
Jean Clements, seconded by Martha Ann Saunders, made a motion for the club to purchase 
an appropriate, engraved piece to replace silver bowl previously used for Club Woman of 
the Year.  The motion passed with two in opposition.  Johnnye Hutchins, seconded by 
Ginny McGee, made a motion that the club have the old silver bowl engraved and use it for 
the attendance award.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Joan Borders, seconded by Ginny McGee, made a motion that the club ask Tish Stone to 
make arrangements for members of our club to volunteer to serve at the Decorators Show 
House in Atlanta.  Motion passed unanimously. 



DEPARTMENT REPORTS 
Arts:  Gwyn Chesnut reported that the club has sent three photos, one poem, and two crafts 
to be judged on state level. 
Conservation:  Eleanor Hoomes reported that the Conservation Department plans to share 
conservation information with members at each meeting.  The first topic will be on water 
conservation in February.  The Conservation Department plans to create a butterfly garden 
at Perry House.  This department meets the first Monday at 11:30 AM. 
Education:  CLEW will be March 21 at Trinity Baptist Church.  Chairperson Martha 
Thurman will be meeting with members to invite 40 students from surrounding high 
schools to participate in this workshop.  This department will work on grandparent training 
for literacy and Friends of the Library. 
Home Life:  No report. 
International Affairs:  Ginny McGee expressed appreciation for all the work on 
departmental projects.  She shared photographs of the Rumanian orphans receiving some of 
the objects the club sent.  
Public Affairs:  Martha Ann Saunders reported that a large box of coupons was mailed at 
the end of December to COMFELEACT. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Awards:  Jean Clements made a request for one member from each department to serve on 
the Awards Committee. 
Legislative:  Martha Ann Saunders reported the General Assembly is in session and some 
of the bills being considered concerned electronic voting, campaign reform, and the bill 
that would allow a mother to leave a newborn baby at a hospital.   
Tallulah Falls:  Joan Borders noted that Tallulah Falls committee will be responsible for 
the program for the March meeting and has arranged for the new president of the school to 
speak to the club. 
CIP:  Our 30 “Baby Think It Over” babies are now at Central Middle School for three 
weeks.  We now have 21 infant seats and 9 strollers.  Six members have helped program 
the babies. 

 
OTHER BUSINESS 

Martha Ann Saunders, seconded by Ginny McGee, made a motion to pursue getting 
information about insurance for officers of the club.  Motion passed. 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 AM. 
 
 
 
 

Sharon Hearnburg 
Recording Secretary 


